

Phone: 01493 661523
Email: office@ocppa.co.uk
Web: www.ocppa.co.uk
Principal: Mrs L Watkins BEd (Hons)

(1) Anchored in excellence

06th March 2024

Dear Parent/Carer,

Easter Fayre Thursday 21st March

We are looking forward to holding our next community event, an 'Easter Fayre' on Thursday 21st March from 3pm until 4.30pm.

So that families can enjoy the Easter Fayre, **the school day will finish at 2:45pm for all children on this date**. This will allow families time to make their way round to the entrance on the Key stage 2 playground, where the Fayre will open at **3pm**.

If you are not attending the fayre, you will still need to collect your child at this slightly earlier time unless they have been booked into the paid After School Club (which will run until 4:30pm as usual) as no other clubs will be running on this date. Pupils in Years 5 and 6 who have permission to walk home will also leave at this time.

Please note that children can only access the fayre when accompanied by an adult. This includes pupils in Year 5 and 6 who have permission to walk home unaccompanied at the end of the Academy Day.

Following the successful Summer Fayre and Christmas Raffle in 2023 we are planning to invest some of the funds raised at these events and at the forthcoming Easter Fayre to develop a section of the KS2 playground.

Our vision is to re-develop the space outside 'The Den', to transform it into a beautiful garden area. This will be a peaceful space, where children can relax, sit quietly with their friends or read. We also hope to support the environment by planting lots of wildlife-friendly plants. To develop the new garden, we will be removing sections of fencing to extend the area, helping the children to paint the existing gazebo, adding an array of plants and shrubs (many of which we hope the children will be able to grow themselves) and providing seating for the children.

If you would like to support us with this project, we will have a special stand at the Easter Fayre, where we will be collecting donations of summer bulbs, seeds, herbs or shrubs. Look out for the stand that is covered in flowers if you'd like to get involved!

Thank you for your support and we look forward to seeing you at the Easter Fayre!

Yours sincerely

Mrs. L. Watkins

Principal

